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Fogg, Mindy

From: radtoth=aol.com@mg.gospringboard.io on behalf of Myra Toth <radtoth@aol.com>
Sent: Wednesday, July 29, 2020 4:06 PM
To: Fogg, Mindy
Subject: No More Loopholes for Oil and Gas Permits!

Dear Fogg, 
 
I’m writing in support of efforts to amend the County’s Zoning Ordinances so that your Planning 
Division and the public can have better oversight over new oil wells and facilities. In Ventura County, 
thousands of oil wells operate under antiquated permits and more continue to be drilled without an 
evaluation of environmental impacts. They require little consideration of nearby natural resources 
and frontline communities. Antiquated permits present a grave risk to the environment, our climate, 
and public health.  
 
All new wells in Ventura County should abide by the same modern standards. Oil companies should 
not be allowed to drill an unlimited number of wells, for an unlimited amount of time, and without 
any evaluation of impacts to public health and the environment. 
 
Please vote to amend the Zoning Ordinance to ensure that new wells and facilities under antiquated 
permits are subject to environmental review and public notice and hearings. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
Myra Toth 
PO Box 11 
Ojai CA, 93024-0011  
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Fogg, Mindy

From: Starr Fairchild <Starr.Fairchild.50445985@p2a.co>
Sent: Wednesday, July 29, 2020 4:11 PM
To: Fogg, Mindy
Subject: Item No. 7: CASE NUMBER PL20-0052: Protect Our Communities and Environment from 

Antiquated Oil Appro

CAUTION: If this email looks suspicious, DO NOT click. Forward to Spam.Manager@ventura.org 

 
Dear Planning Commissioners, 
 
I’m writing in support of efforts to amend the County’s Zoning Ordinances so that your Planning Division and the public can have 
better oversight over new oil wells and facilities. In Ventura County, thousands of oil wells operate under antiquated permits and 
more continue to be drilled without an evaluation of environmental impacts. They require little consideration of nearby natural 
resources and communities. Antiquated permits present a grave risk to the environment, our climate, and public health.  
 
All new wells in Ventura County should abide by the same modern standards. Oil companies should not be allowed to drill an 
unlimited number of wells, for an unlimited amount of time, and without any evaluation of impacts to public health and the 
environment.  
 
Please vote to amend the Zoning Ordinance to ensure that new wells and facilities under antiquated permits are subject to 
environmental review and public notice and hearings. 
 
Regards,  
Starr Fairchild  
6894 N Auburn Cir 
Moorpark, CA 93021  
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Fogg, Mindy

From: suzannemenne=yahoo.com@mg.gospringboard.io on behalf of Suzanne Menne 
<suzannemenne@yahoo.com>

Sent: Wednesday, July 29, 2020 4:22 PM
To: Fogg, Mindy
Subject: No More Loopholes for Oil and Gas Permits!

Dear Fogg, 
 
I’m writing in support of efforts to amend the County’s Zoning Ordinances so that your Planning 
Division and the public can have better oversight over new oil wells and facilities. In Ventura County, 
thousands of oil wells operate under antiquated permits and more continue to be drilled without an 
evaluation of environmental impacts. They require little consideration of nearby natural resources 
and frontline communities. Antiquated permits present a grave risk to the environment, our climate, 
and public health.  
 
All new wells in Ventura County should abide by the same modern standards. Oil companies should 
not be allowed to drill an unlimited number of wells, for an unlimited amount of time, and without 
any evaluation of impacts to public health and the environment. 
 
Please vote to amend the Zoning Ordinance to ensure that new wells and facilities under antiquated 
permits are subject to environmental review and public notice and hearings. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
Suzanne Menne 
265 geneive 
camarillo CA, 93010-7820  
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Fogg, Mindy

From: lindarehart@juno.com
Sent: Wednesday, July 29, 2020 4:31 PM
To: Fogg, Mindy
Subject: Fw: Please Read Out Loud at Planning Commission - Item 7 CASE NUMBER P L20- 

0052

CAUTION: If this email looks suspicious, DO NOT click. Forward to Spam.Manager@ventura.org 

 
 
 
---------- Forwarded Message ---------- 
From: "lindarehart@juno.com" <lindarehart@juno.com> 
To: MindyFogg@ventura.org 
Cc: Planning.PCComments@ventura.org,  ClerkoftheBoard@ventura.org 
Subject: Please Read Out Loud at Planning Commission - Item 7 CASE NUMBER PL20- 0052 
Date: Wed, 29 Jul 2020 16:59:35 GMT 

Commissioners: 
        As a local oil and natural gas royalty owner, I am writing you to express my opposition and deep concern on 
changing the approval process for legacy permits from ministerial review to discretionary approval by the Board. This is 
not additional oversight for this industry, it is already regulated by more than 25 agencies in the State of California. This 
is an effort to systematically shut down our industry in Ventura County.  Others in my family are also royalty owners and 
dependent on the royalties for income in their retirement years. 
       In addition to possible loss of our income, this ordinance would have a negative impact on oil and gas production 
employees.  A loss of jobs would add to the already increased unemployment in Ventura County and dependence on 
county help—which will be more difficult to meet with loss of tax revenues. 
       Please vote no on this amendment for discretionary approval of the Board. 
Sincerely, 
Linda Rehart 
 
 
____________________________________________________________ 
 
Top News - Sponsored By Newser 

 'Emperors of the New Economy' Grilled at Antitrust Hearing 
 How a Billionaire Heiress 'Got Away With Murder' 
 Couple Will 'Forever Regret' Taking in Nikolas Cruz 
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Fogg, Mindy

From: Ann Charlesworth <Ann.Charlesworth.321728403@p2a.co>
Sent: Wednesday, July 29, 2020 4:34 PM
To: Fogg, Mindy
Subject: Item No. 7: CASE NUMBER PL20-0052: Protect Our Communities and Environment from 

Antiquated Oil Appro

CAUTION: If this email looks suspicious, DO NOT click. Forward to Spam.Manager@ventura.org 

 
Dear Planning Commissioners, 
 
I’m writing in support of efforts to amend the County’s Zoning Ordinances so that your Planning Division and the public can have 
better oversight over new oil wells and facilities. In Ventura County, thousands of oil wells operate under antiquated permits and 
more continue to be drilled without an evaluation of environmental impacts. They require little consideration of nearby natural 
resources and communities. Antiquated permits present a grave risk to the environment, our climate, and public health.  
 
All new wells in Ventura County should abide by the same modern standards. Oil companies should not be allowed to drill an 
unlimited number of wells, for an unlimited amount of time, and without any evaluation of impacts to public health and the 
environment.  
 
Please vote to amend the Zoning Ordinance to ensure that new wells and facilities under antiquated permits are subject to 
environmental review and public notice and hearings. 
 
Regards,  
Ann Charlesworth  
412 Shady Ln 
Ojai, CA 93023  
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Fogg, Mindy

From: hertzlion=gmail.com@mg.gospringboard.io on behalf of David Cotner 
<hertzlion@gmail.com>

Sent: Wednesday, July 29, 2020 4:46 PM
To: Fogg, Mindy
Subject: No More Loopholes for Oil and Gas Permits!

Dear Fogg, 
 
I’m writing in support of efforts to amend the County’s Zoning Ordinances so that your Planning 
Division and the public can have better oversight over new oil wells and facilities. In Ventura County, 
thousands of oil wells operate under antiquated permits and more continue to be drilled without an 
evaluation of environmental impacts. They require little consideration of nearby natural resources 
and frontline communities. Antiquated permits present a grave risk to the environment, our climate, 
and public health.  
 
All new wells in Ventura County should abide by the same modern standards. Oil companies should 
not be allowed to drill an unlimited number of wells, for an unlimited amount of time, and without 
any evaluation of impacts to public health and the environment. 
 
Please vote to amend the Zoning Ordinance to ensure that new wells and facilities under antiquated 
permits are subject to environmental review and public notice and hearings. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
David Cotner 
675 E. Santa Clara St. 
Ventura CA, 93001-9998  
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Fogg, Mindy

From: Batinica, Meighan
Sent: Wednesday, July 29, 2020 4:46 PM
To: Fogg, Mindy
Subject: FW: Planning Commission Meeting July 30, 2020

Late comment letter to be used for BOS 
 
-----Original Message----- 
From: June Behar <beharjune@gmail.com>  
Sent: Wednesday, July 29, 2020 4:25 PM 
To: Batinica, Meighan <Meighan.Batinica@ventura.org> 
Subject: Planning Commission Meeting July 30, 2020 
 
I wish to support efforts to have the Planning Commission adopt new regulations regarding antiquated permits for oil 
and gas drilling in the county. It is time for environmental concerns to be considered when permits are being applied for; 
not to go on as in the past where projects were approved without environmental review and can be added to now, also 
without environmental review. 
 
Thank you for adding these comments to the record. 
 
June Behar 
12048 Sulphur Mtn. Rd., Ojai, CA 93023 
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Fogg, Mindy

From: mary spencer <marysp0481@gmail.com>
Sent: Wednesday, July 29, 2020 4:50 PM
To: Fogg, Mindy
Cc: Planning.PCComments@vntura.org; ClerkoftheBoard
Subject: Please Read Out Loud at Planning Commission-Item 7 CASE # PL20-0052

Unemployment in Ventura County is at an all time high. In this pandemic we should be looking to keep & create jobs, 
not loose them. Every job counts as we look toward economic recovery. The oil industry is highly regulated by the State 
& the Federal Government. The oil industry contributes tax revenues that support vital County services. The County 
should not be allowed to pick & choose projects not based on objective facts and data. The oil and natural gas industry 
are essential services during the pandemic. Thank you, Mary Lee Spencer  
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Fogg, Mindy

From: Masayo Honjo <masayo_2001@yahoo.com>
Sent: Wednesday, July 29, 2020 5:19 PM
To: Fogg, Mindy
Subject: Item No. 7: CASE NUMBER PL20-0052: Protection from Antiquated Oil

To the VC Planning Commission, 
 
Please consider updating the oil permission to a more regrous process to better protect the health and safety of our 
communities, out climate and our lands. 
 
THank you, 
Masayo Honjo, Newbury Park, CA 
A member of Conejo Valley CCL  
 



1

Fogg, Mindy

From: Linda Riger <lriger44@gmail.com>
Sent: Wednesday, July 29, 2020 5:08 PM
To: Fogg, Mindy
Cc: PC Hearing Comments; ClerkoftheBoard
Subject: Please Read Out Loud at Planning Commission-Planning item 7 CASE NUMBER 

PL20-0052

Commissioners: 

As a local oil and natural gas royalty owner, I am writing you to express my opposition and deep concern on changing 
the approval process for legacy permits from ministerial review to discretionary approval by the Board. This is not 
additional oversight for this industry, it is already regulated by more than 25 agencies in the State of California. This is an 
effort to systematically shut down our industry in Ventura County. Others in my family are also royalty owners and 
dependent on the royalties for income in their retirement years. 

In addition to possible loss of our income, this ordinance would have a negative impact on oil and gas production 
employees. A loss of jobs would add to the already increased unemployment in Ventura County and dependence on 
county help—which will be more difficult to meet with loss of tax revenues. 

Please vote no on this amendment for discretionary approval of the Board.  

Sincerely, 

 Lind J. Riger 
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Fogg, Mindy

From: Batinica, Meighan
Sent: Wednesday, July 29, 2020 5:52 PM
To: Fogg, Mindy
Subject: FW: Zoningordinance

For BOS  
 
-----Original Message----- 
From: Frieda Gough <heykapo@mac.com>  
Sent: Wednesday, July 29, 2020 5:40 PM 
To: Batinica, Meighan <Meighan.Batinica@ventura.org> 
Subject: Zoningordinance 
 
I write about the measure coming up tomorrow about the extension of oil drilling permits. Some companies have gone 
on for decades with little environmental review and without exit strategies. I believe we have got to  crack down on 
loose policies regarding oil extraction. 
 
Please amend the zoning ordinance so that it comes into line with public concern for health of people and the natural 
world. 
 
Yours, 
 
Katharine Pond 
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Fogg, Mindy

From: vivaaloha=gmail.com@mg.gospringboard.io on behalf of Lori Bates 
<vivaaloha@gmail.com>

Sent: Wednesday, July 29, 2020 5:53 PM
To: Fogg, Mindy
Subject: No More Loopholes for Oil and Gas Permits!

Dear Fogg, 
 
I’m writing in support of efforts to amend the County’s Zoning Ordinances so that your Planning 
Division and the public can have better oversight over new oil wells and facilities. In Ventura County, 
thousands of oil wells operate under antiquated permits and more continue to be drilled without an 
evaluation of environmental impacts. They require little consideration of nearby natural resources 
and frontline communities. Antiquated permits present a grave risk to the environment, our climate, 
and public health.  
 
All new wells in Ventura County should abide by the same modern standards. Oil companies should 
not be allowed to drill an unlimited number of wells, for an unlimited amount of time, and without 
any evaluation of impacts to public health and the environment. 
 
Please vote to amend the Zoning Ordinance to ensure that new wells and facilities under antiquated 
permits are subject to environmental review and public notice and hearings. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
Lori Bates 
109 Camarillo Ave 
Oxnard CA, 93035-4606  
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Fogg, Mindy

From: John Cloonan <johncloonan@yahoo.com>
Sent: Wednesday, July 29, 2020 5:59 PM
To: Fogg, Mindy
Subject: meeting this Thursday July 30th

Tell the board to vote yes to amend the Zoning Ordinance to make sure that new wells under antiquated permits 
are subject to environmental review and public notice and hearings. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
John 



1

Fogg, Mindy

From: rgtuomi=yahoo.com@mg.gospringboard.io on behalf of R.G. Tuomi 
<rgtuomi@yahoo.com>

Sent: Wednesday, July 29, 2020 6:50 PM
To: Fogg, Mindy
Subject: No More Loopholes for Oil and Gas Permits!

Dear Fogg, 
 
I’m writing in support of efforts to amend the County’s Zoning Ordinances so that your Planning 
Division and the public can have better oversight over new oil wells and facilities. In Ventura County, 
thousands of oil wells operate under antiquated permits and more continue to be drilled without an 
evaluation of environmental impacts. They require little consideration of nearby natural resources 
and frontline communities. Antiquated permits present a grave risk to the environment, our climate, 
and public health.  
 
All new wells in Ventura County should abide by the same modern standards. Oil companies should 
not be allowed to drill an unlimited number of wells, for an unlimited amount of time, and without 
any evaluation of impacts to public health and the environment. 
 
Please vote to amend the Zoning Ordinance to ensure that new wells and facilities under antiquated 
permits are subject to environmental review and public notice and hearings. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
R.G. Tuomi 
1642 Orinda Ct 
Thousand Oaks CA, 91362-1460  
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Fogg, Mindy

From: Lousen, Kendall P CIV USN NAVB VCTY PT MUGU CA (USA) 
<kendall.p.lousen@navy.mil>

Sent: Wednesday, July 29, 2020 7:55 PM
To: Ward, Dave; Fogg, Mindy; PC Hearing Comments
Cc: Lagerquist, Kirk A CAPT USN NAVB VCTY PT MUGU CA (USA); Olsen, Andrew William 

CDR USN NAVB VCTY PT MUGU CA (USA); Jacobsen, Kimberly M CIV USN NAVFAC SW 
SAN CA (USA); Dreusike, Mary E (Mary Beth) CIV USN COMNAVREG SW SAN CA (USA)

Subject: Ventura County Amendments to NCZO and CZO for New Oil/Gas Exploration and 
Production Operations [PL20-0052]

Attachments: Deleted Attachment.txt; smime.p7s; ATT00001.txt; ATT00002.htm

Dave and Mindy - 
Good evening, I hope this email finds you both doing well.  First off, thank you for the opportunity for Naval Base 
Ventura County to review on Ventura County-Initiated Amendments to Article 7, Section 8107-5 of the Ventura County 
Non-Coastal Zoning Ordinance (NCZO) and Article 5, Section 8175-5.7 of the Ventura County Coastal Zoning Ordinance 
(CZO), to Modify Permit Requirements for Certain New Oil and Gas Exploration and Production Operations and to 
Address the Applicability of the County’s Oil Development Regulations. 
 
A quick introduction to you, my name is Kendall Lousen and I’m the Community Planning Liaison Officer for Naval Base 
Ventura County (NBVC).  I’m writing to you this evening to call attention to County Planning Staff to address our 
comments (denoted below) to ensure NBVC’s military readiness operations are protected and will not be impacted by 
the County Planning Commissioner’s decision; and with that, we kindly request Staff to revise the Planning Commission 
Staff Report and Exhibits 2-21 before Commissioners vote to adopt Agenda Item #7 [Case Number PL20-0052] at the 
7/30 Planning Commission Hearing Agenda.  

- It appears on Exhibit 2-9, NBVC (Point Mugu Base, Port Hueneme Base, and Laguna Peak) is annexed into the 
Maps of Project Areas – Applicable to NCZO and CZO areas in unincorporated Ventura County, which needs to 
be corrected prior to Planning Commissioners adopt Agenda Item #7 (Case Number: PL20-0052).  

- We request County Staff to correct all Maps of Project Areas exhibits by removing NBVC military operational 
footprint (Point Mugu, Port Hueneme, and Laguna Peak) from the Project Area for the proposed amendments to 
NCZO and CZO areas for Oil Development Permitting Regulations in County of Ventura. If no correction are 
made to the Maps of Projects Areas, this would suggest NBVC military base footprint and operations are subject 
to the County zoning ordinance procedures, including a requirement for NBVC to conform to the proposed 
NCZO and CZO amendments for all Oil Development Operations for the County of Ventura. 

- The proposed zoning amendments to Article 7, Section 8107-5 of the Ventura County Non-Coastal Zoning 
Ordinance (NCZO) and Article 5, Section 8175-5.7 of the Ventura County Coastal Zoning Ordinance (CZO) suggest 
NBVC Point Mugu, Port Hueneme, and Laguna Peak are public property that will become available to the County 
of Ventura to establish oil and gas exploration and production operations if Commissioners adopt the proposed 
Oil Development Regulations for NCZO and CZO unincorporated areas of Ventura County. 

- We recommend the County to remove NBVC (Point Mugu, Port Hueneme) from Exhibit 2 and other references 
provided for Agenda Item #7 Case Number PL20-0052, to ensure NBVC military readiness operations and 
activities are precluded to comply with the County’s Oil Development Regulations/Discretionary Permitting 
Requirements for new and existing oil and gas exploration and production operations in the NCZO and CZO 
unincorporated areas of Ventura County. 

 
Again, thank you for your time and welcoming NBVC the opportunity to review and provide our comments to Ventura 
County Planning Staff.  We look forward to seeing updated staff report and revised exhibits illustrating updated map 
project areas. Should you have questions regarding the above, please don’t hesitate to contact me at the phone number 
below, thank you. 
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-- 
V/r, 
 
Kendall P. Lousen (“Kenny”) 
Community Planning Liaison Officer 
 
Naval Base Ventura County, PWD 
311 Main Road, Bldg. #66 
Point Mugu, CA 93042-5033 
Office: (805) 989-9746 
Mobile: (805) 405-0659 
Email: Kendall.p.lousen@navy.mil 
MS Teams: kendall.p.lousen.civ@cvr.mil 
 



1

Fogg, Mindy

From: asutphin=hotmail.com@mg.gospringboard.io on behalf of Andrew Sutphin 
<asutphin@hotmail.com>

Sent: Wednesday, July 29, 2020 8:11 PM
To: Fogg, Mindy
Subject: No More Loopholes for Oil and Gas Permits!

Dear Fogg, 
 
I’m writing in support of efforts to amend the County’s Zoning Ordinances so that your Planning 
Division and the public can have better oversight over new oil wells and facilities. In Ventura County, 
thousands of oil wells operate under antiquated permits and more continue to be drilled without an 
evaluation of environmental impacts. They require little consideration of nearby natural resources 
and frontline communities. Antiquated permits present a grave risk to the environment, our climate, 
and public health.  
 
All new wells in Ventura County should abide by the same modern standards. Oil companies should 
not be allowed to drill an unlimited number of wells, for an unlimited amount of time, and without 
any evaluation of impacts to public health and the environment. 
 
Please vote to amend the Zoning Ordinance to ensure that new wells and facilities under antiquated 
permits are subject to environmental review and public notice and hearings. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
Andrew Sutphin 
236 Via Colinas 
Westlake Village CA, 91362-5014  
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Fogg, Mindy

From: propen=sbcglobal.net@mg.gospringboard.io on behalf of Penelope Prochazka 
<propen@sbcglobal.net>

Sent: Wednesday, July 29, 2020 9:13 PM
To: Fogg, Mindy
Subject: No More Loopholes for Oil and Gas Permits!

Dear Fogg, 
 
I’m writing in support of efforts to amend the County’s Zoning Ordinances so that your Planning 
Division and the public can have better oversight over new oil wells and facilities. In Ventura County, 
thousands of oil wells operate under antiquated permits and more continue to be drilled without an 
evaluation of environmental impacts. They require little consideration of nearby natural resources 
and frontline communities. Antiquated permits present a grave risk to the environment, our climate, 
and public health.  
 
All new wells in Ventura County should abide by the same modern standards. Oil companies should 
not be allowed to drill an unlimited number of wells, for an unlimited amount of time, and without 
any evaluation of impacts to public health and the environment. 
 
Please vote to amend the Zoning Ordinance to ensure that new wells and facilities under antiquated 
permits are subject to environmental review and public notice and hearings. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
Penelope Prochazka 
3432 Corpus Christi St 
Simi Valley CA, 93063-1408  
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Fogg, Mindy

From: rodneylove47=icloud.com@mg.gospringboard.io on behalf of Rodney Love 
<rodneylove47@icloud.com>

Sent: Wednesday, July 29, 2020 8:16 PM
To: Fogg, Mindy
Subject: No More Loopholes for Oil and Gas Permits!

Dear Fogg, 
 
I’m writing in support of efforts to amend the County’s Zoning Ordinances so that your Planning 
Division and the public can have better oversight over new oil wells and facilities. In Ventura County, 
thousands of oil wells operate under antiquated permits and more continue to be drilled without an 
evaluation of environmental impacts. They require little consideration of nearby natural resources 
and frontline communities. Antiquated permits present a grave risk to the environment, our climate, 
and public health.  
 
All new wells in Ventura County should abide by the same modern standards. Oil companies should 
not be allowed to drill an unlimited number of wells, for an unlimited amount of time, and without 
any evaluation of impacts to public health and the environment. 
 
Please vote to amend the Zoning Ordinance to ensure that new wells and facilities under antiquated 
permits are subject to environmental review and public notice and hearings. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
Rodney Love 
2504 Hillrose Pl. 
Oxnard CA, 93036-1573  
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Fogg, Mindy

From: Karen Ashcraft <Karen.Ashcraft.114287025@p2a.co>
Sent: Wednesday, July 29, 2020 9:33 PM
To: Fogg, Mindy
Subject: Item No. 7: CASE NUMBER PL20-0052: Protect Our Communities and Environment from 

Antiquated Oil Appro

CAUTION: If this email looks suspicious, DO NOT click. Forward to Spam.Manager@ventura.org 

 
Dear Planning Commissioners, 
 
I’m writing in support of efforts to amend the County’s Zoning Ordinances so that your Planning Division and the public can have 
better oversight over new oil wells and facilities. In Ventura County, thousands of oil wells operate under antiquated permits and 
more continue to be drilled without an evaluation of environmental impacts. They require little consideration of nearby natural 
resources and communities. Antiquated permits present a grave risk to the environment, our climate, and public health.  
 
All new wells in Ventura County should abide by the same modern standards. Oil companies should not be allowed to drill an 
unlimited number of wells, for an unlimited amount of time, and without any evaluation of impacts to public health and the 
environment.  
 
Please vote to amend the Zoning Ordinance to ensure that new wells and facilities under antiquated permits are subject to 
environmental review and public notice and hearings. 
 
Regards,  
Karen Ashcraft  
249 N Brent St 
Ventura, CA 93003  
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Fogg, Mindy

From: marsgarden2=yahoo.com@mg.gospringboard.io on behalf of marlyn bodo 
<marsgarden2@yahoo.com>

Sent: Wednesday, July 29, 2020 9:47 PM
To: Fogg, Mindy
Subject: No More Loopholes for Oil and Gas Permits!

Dear Fogg, 
 
I’m writing in support of efforts to amend the County’s Zoning Ordinances so that your Planning 
Division and the public can have better oversight over new oil wells and facilities. In Ventura County, 
thousands of oil wells operate under antiquated permits and more continue to be drilled without an 
evaluation of environmental impacts. They require little consideration of nearby natural resources 
and frontline communities. Antiquated permits present a grave risk to the environment, our climate, 
and public health.  
 
All new wells in Ventura County should abide by the same modern standards. Oil companies should 
not be allowed to drill an unlimited number of wells, for an unlimited amount of time, and without 
any evaluation of impacts to public health and the environment. 
 
Please vote to amend the Zoning Ordinance to ensure that new wells and facilities under antiquated 
permits are subject to environmental review and public notice and hearings. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
marlyn bodo 
250 prospect st. 
oak view CA, 93022-9421  
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Fogg, Mindy

From: nancyborelli=gmail.com@mg.gospringboard.io on behalf of Nancy Borelli 
<nancyborelli@gmail.com>

Sent: Wednesday, July 29, 2020 10:12 PM
To: Fogg, Mindy
Subject: No More Loopholes for Oil and Gas Permits!

Dear Fogg, 
 
I’m writing in support of efforts to amend the County’s Zoning Ordinances so that your Planning 
Division and the public can have better oversight over new oil wells and facilities. In Ventura County, 
thousands of oil wells operate under antiquated permits and more continue to be drilled without an 
evaluation of environmental impacts. They require little consideration of nearby natural resources 
and frontline communities. Antiquated permits present a grave risk to the environment, our climate, 
and public health.  
 
All new wells in Ventura County should abide by the same modern standards. Oil companies should 
not be allowed to drill an unlimited number of wells, for an unlimited amount of time, and without 
any evaluation of impacts to public health and the environment. 
 
Please vote to amend the Zoning Ordinance to ensure that new wells and facilities under antiquated 
permits are subject to environmental review and public notice and hearings. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
Nancy Borelli 
11942 Pradera Road 
Camarillo CA, 93012-9387  
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Fogg, Mindy

From: unaflordenopal=gmail.com@mg.gospringboard.io on behalf of Jennifer Hernandez 
<unaflordenopal@gmail.com>

Sent: Wednesday, July 29, 2020 10:26 PM
To: Fogg, Mindy
Subject: No More Loopholes for Oil and Gas Permits!

Dear Fogg, 
 
I’m writing in support of efforts to amend the County’s Zoning Ordinances so that your Planning 
Division and the public can have better oversight over new oil wells and facilities. In Ventura County, 
thousands of oil wells operate under antiquated permits and more continue to be drilled without an 
evaluation of environmental impacts. They require little consideration of nearby natural resources 
and frontline communities. Antiquated permits present a grave risk to the environment, our climate, 
and public health.  
 
All new wells in Ventura County should abide by the same modern standards. Oil companies should 
not be allowed to drill an unlimited number of wells, for an unlimited amount of time, and without 
any evaluation of impacts to public health and the environment. 
 
Please vote to amend the Zoning Ordinance to ensure that new wells and facilities under antiquated 
permits are subject to environmental review and public notice and hearings. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
Jennifer Hernandez 
612 River Street, Apt 12 
Fillmore CA, 93015-1936  
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Fogg, Mindy

From: alexisbessa83=gmail.com@mg.gospringboard.io on behalf of Alexis Baxley 
<alexisbessa83@gmail.com>

Sent: Wednesday, July 29, 2020 10:30 PM
To: Fogg, Mindy
Subject: No More Loopholes for Oil and Gas Permits!

Dear Fogg, 
 
I’m writing in support of efforts to amend the County’s Zoning Ordinances so that your Planning 
Division and the public can have better oversight over new oil wells and facilities. In Ventura County, 
thousands of oil wells operate under antiquated permits and more continue to be drilled without an 
evaluation of environmental impacts. They require little consideration of nearby natural resources 
and frontline communities. Antiquated permits present a grave risk to the environment, our climate, 
and public health.  
 
All new wells in Ventura County should abide by the same modern standards. Oil companies should 
not be allowed to drill an unlimited number of wells, for an unlimited amount of time, and without 
any evaluation of impacts to public health and the environment. 
 
Please vote to amend the Zoning Ordinance to ensure that new wells and facilities under antiquated 
permits are subject to environmental review and public notice and hearings. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
Alexis Baxley 
1450 Crest Ct 
Oxnard CA, 93035-2326  
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Fogg, Mindy

From: wagkins131=yahoo.com@mg.gospringboard.io on behalf of Nicholin Wagner 
Quackenbush <wagkins131@yahoo.com>

Sent: Thursday, July 30, 2020 12:40 AM
To: Fogg, Mindy
Subject: No More Loopholes for Oil and Gas Permits!

Dear Fogg, 
 
I’m writing in support of efforts to amend the County’s Zoning Ordinances so that your Planning 
Division and the public can have better oversight over new oil wells and facilities. In Ventura County, 
thousands of oil wells operate under antiquated permits and more continue to be drilled without an 
evaluation of environmental impacts. They require little consideration of nearby natural resources 
and frontline communities. Antiquated permits present a grave risk to the environment, our climate, 
and public health.  
 
All new wells in Ventura County should abide by the same modern standards. Oil companies should 
not be allowed to drill an unlimited number of wells, for an unlimited amount of time, and without 
any evaluation of impacts to public health and the environment. 
 
Please vote to amend the Zoning Ordinance to ensure that new wells and facilities under antiquated 
permits are subject to environmental review and public notice and hearings. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
Nicholin Wagner Quackenbush 
344 Charles St Apt 29 
Moorpark CA, 93021-1261  
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Fogg, Mindy

From: salexfoley=gmail.com@mg.gospringboard.io on behalf of Stephan Foley 
<salexfoley@gmail.com>

Sent: Thursday, July 30, 2020 8:20 AM
To: Fogg, Mindy
Subject: No More Loopholes for Oil and Gas Permits!

Dear Fogg, 
 
I’m writing in support of efforts to amend the County’s Zoning Ordinances so that your Planning 
Division and the public can have better oversight over new oil wells and facilities. In Ventura County, 
thousands of oil wells operate under antiquated permits and more continue to be drilled without an 
evaluation of environmental impacts. They require little consideration of nearby natural resources 
and frontline communities. Antiquated permits present a grave risk to the environment, our climate, 
and public health.  
 
All new wells in Ventura County should abide by the same modern standards. Oil companies should 
not be allowed to drill an unlimited number of wells, for an unlimited amount of time, and without 
any evaluation of impacts to public health and the environment. 
 
Please vote to amend the Zoning Ordinance to ensure that new wells and facilities under antiquated 
permits are subject to environmental review and public notice and hearings. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
Stephan Foley 
402 South Carrillo Road 
Ojai CA, 93023-3607  
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Fogg, Mindy

From: Nicole Couture <Nicole.Couture.323391487@p2a.co>
Sent: Thursday, July 30, 2020 12:26 PM
To: Fogg, Mindy
Subject: Item No. 7: CASE NUMBER PL20-0052: Protect Our Communities and Environment from 

Antiquated Oil Appro

CAUTION: If this email looks suspicious, DO NOT click. Forward to Spam.Manager@ventura.org 

 
Dear Planning Commissioners, 
 
I’m writing in support of efforts to amend the County’s Zoning Ordinances so that your Planning Division and the public can have 
better oversight over new oil wells and facilities. In Ventura County, thousands of oil wells operate under antiquated permits and 
more continue to be drilled without an evaluation of environmental impacts. They require little consideration of nearby natural 
resources and communities. Antiquated permits present a grave risk to the environment, our climate, and public health.  
 
All new wells in Ventura County should abide by the same modern standards. Oil companies should not be allowed to drill an 
unlimited number of wells, for an unlimited amount of time, and without any evaluation of impacts to public health and the 
environment.  
 
Please vote to amend the Zoning Ordinance to ensure that new wells and facilities under antiquated permits are subject to 
environmental review and public notice and hearings. 
 
Regards,  
Nicole Couture  
256 Deerwalk Pl 
Thousand Oaks, CA 91320  



1

Fogg, Mindy

From: donmjohnson49=gmail.com@mg.gospringboard.io on behalf of Donald Johnson 
<donmjohnson49@gmail.com>

Sent: Thursday, July 30, 2020 1:07 PM
To: Fogg, Mindy
Subject: No More Loopholes for Oil and Gas Permits!

Dear Fogg, 
 
I’m writing in support of efforts to amend the County’s Zoning Ordinances so that your Planning 
Division and the public can have better oversight over new oil wells and facilities. In Ventura County, 
thousands of oil wells operate under antiquated permits and more continue to be drilled without an 
evaluation of environmental impacts. They require little consideration of nearby natural resources 
and frontline communities. Antiquated permits present a grave risk to the environment, our climate, 
and public health.  
 
All new wells in Ventura County should abide by the same modern standards. Oil companies should 
not be allowed to drill an unlimited number of wells, for an unlimited amount of time, and without 
any evaluation of impacts to public health and the environment. 
 
Please vote to amend the Zoning Ordinance to ensure that new wells and facilities under antiquated 
permits are subject to environmental review and public notice and hearings. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
Donald Johnson 
750 Petit Ave., #303 
Ventura CA, 93004-2260  

 

 



1

Fogg, Mindy

From: Mayra Zurita <Mayra.Zurita.148525861@p2a.co>
Sent: Thursday, July 30, 2020 1:16 PM
To: Fogg, Mindy
Subject: Item No. 7: CASE NUMBER PL20-0052: Protect Our Communities and Environment from 

Antiquated Oil Appro

CAUTION: If this email looks suspicious, DO NOT click. Forward to Spam.Manager@ventura.org 

 
Dear Planning Commissioners, 
 
I’m writing in support of efforts to amend the County’s Zoning Ordinances so that your Planning Division and the public can have 
better oversight over new oil wells and facilities. In Ventura County, thousands of oil wells operate under antiquated permits and 
more continue to be drilled without an evaluation of environmental impacts. They require little consideration of nearby natural 
resources and communities. Antiquated permits present a grave risk to the environment, our climate, and public health.  
 
All new wells in Ventura County should abide by the same modern standards. Oil companies should not be allowed to drill an 
unlimited number of wells, for an unlimited amount of time, and without any evaluation of impacts to public health and the 
environment.  
 
Please vote to amend the Zoning Ordinance to ensure that new wells and facilities under antiquated permits are subject to 
environmental review and public notice and hearings. 
 
Regards,  
Mayra Zurita  
305 N 13th St 
Santa Paula, CA 93060  
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Fogg, Mindy

From: distarzak=sbcglobal.net@mg.gospringboard.io on behalf of Diane Starzak 
<distarzak@sbcglobal.net>

Sent: Thursday, July 30, 2020 1:29 PM
To: Fogg, Mindy
Subject: No More Loopholes for Oil and Gas Permits!

Dear Fogg, 
 
I’m writing in support of efforts to amend the County’s Zoning Ordinances so that your Planning 
Division and the public can have better oversight over new oil wells and facilities. In Ventura County, 
thousands of oil wells operate under antiquated permits and more continue to be drilled without an 
evaluation of environmental impacts. They require little consideration of nearby natural resources 
and frontline communities. Antiquated permits present a grave risk to the environment, our climate, 
and public health.  
 
All new wells in Ventura County should abide by the same modern standards. Oil companies should 
not be allowed to drill an unlimited number of wells, for an unlimited amount of time, and without 
any evaluation of impacts to public health and the environment. 
 
Please vote to amend the Zoning Ordinance to ensure that new wells and facilities under antiquated 
permits are subject to environmental review and public notice and hearings. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
Diane Starzak 
5545 Liverpool Ct 
Oak Park CA, 91377-4744  
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Fogg, Mindy

From: nikki=west.net@mg.gospringboard.io on behalf of Nancy Alexander <nikki@west.net>
Sent: Thursday, July 30, 2020 5:24 PM
To: Fogg, Mindy
Subject: No More Loopholes for Oil and Gas Permits!

Dear Fogg, 
 
I’m writing in support of efforts to amend the County’s Zoning Ordinances so that your Planning 
Division and the public can have better oversight over new oil wells and facilities. In Ventura County, 
thousands of oil wells operate under antiquated permits and more continue to be drilled without an 
evaluation of environmental impacts. They require little consideration of nearby natural resources 
and frontline communities. Antiquated permits present a grave risk to the environment, our climate, 
and public health.  
 
All new wells in Ventura County should abide by the same modern standards. Oil companies should 
not be allowed to drill an unlimited number of wells, for an unlimited amount of time, and without 
any evaluation of impacts to public health and the environment. 
 
Please vote to amend the Zoning Ordinance to ensure that new wells and facilities under antiquated 
permits are subject to environmental review and public notice and hearings. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
Nancy Alexander 
81 N. Katherine Drive 
Ventura CA, 93003-1506  
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Fogg, Mindy

From: Batinica, Meighan
Sent: Monday, August 3, 2020 7:27 AM
To: Fogg, Mindy
Subject: FW: New Wells Ordinance

 
 

From: Lisa Adair <lildnky@yahoo.com>  
Sent: Sunday, August 2, 2020 3:57 PM 
To: Batinica, Meighan <Meighan.Batinica@ventura.org> 
Subject: New Wells Ordinance 
 
PLEASE vote yes to amend the Zoning Ordinance to make sure that new wells under antiquated 
permits are subject to environmental review and public notice and hearings. 
 
Thank you, 
Debra Adair, 
Ojai 
 
 



1

Fogg, Mindy

From: chefboyko=yahoo.com@mg.gospringboard.io on behalf of gabriel boyko 
<chefboyko@yahoo.com>

Sent: Monday, August 3, 2020 6:09 PM
To: Fogg, Mindy
Subject: No More Loopholes for Oil and Gas Permits!

Dear Fogg, 
 
I’m writing in support of efforts to amend the County’s Zoning Ordinances so that your Planning 
Division and the public can have better oversight over new oil wells and facilities. In Ventura County, 
thousands of oil wells operate under antiquated permits and more continue to be drilled without an 
evaluation of environmental impacts. They require little consideration of nearby natural resources 
and frontline communities. Antiquated permits present a grave risk to the environment, our climate, 
and public health.  
 
All new wells in Ventura County should abide by the same modern standards. Oil companies should 
not be allowed to drill an unlimited number of wells, for an unlimited amount of time, and without 
any evaluation of impacts to public health and the environment. 
 
Please vote to amend the Zoning Ordinance to ensure that new wells and facilities under antiquated 
permits are subject to environmental review and public notice and hearings. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
gabriel boyko 
271 Green Lea Pl 
Thousand Oaks CA, 91361-1102  
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Fogg, Mindy

From: cinfish65=yahoo.com@mg.gospringboard.io on behalf of Cindy Stein <cinfish65
@yahoo.com>

Sent: Monday, August 3, 2020 6:10 PM
To: Fogg, Mindy
Subject: No More Loopholes for Oil and Gas Permits!

Dear Fogg, 
 
I’m writing in support of efforts to amend the County’s Zoning Ordinances so that your Planning 
Division and the public can have better oversight over new oil wells and facilities. In Ventura County, 
thousands of oil wells operate under antiquated permits and more continue to be drilled without an 
evaluation of environmental impacts. They require little consideration of nearby natural resources 
and frontline communities. Antiquated permits present a grave risk to the environment, our climate, 
and public health.  
 
All new wells in Ventura County should abide by the same modern standards. Oil companies should 
not be allowed to drill an unlimited number of wells, for an unlimited amount of time, and without 
any evaluation of impacts to public health and the environment. 
 
Please vote to amend the Zoning Ordinance to ensure that new wells and facilities under antiquated 
permits are subject to environmental review and public notice and hearings. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
Cindy Stein 
647 Flaming Star Ave 
Thousand Oaks CA, 91360-1522  
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Fogg, Mindy

From: sbtoothfairy=gmail.com@mg.gospringboard.io on behalf of Jennifer Willis 
<sbtoothfairy@gmail.com>

Sent: Monday, August 3, 2020 8:31 PM
To: Fogg, Mindy
Subject: Absolutely No More Loopholes for Oil and Gas Permits!

Dear Fogg, 
 
I strongly encourage your support of efforts to amend the County’s Zoning Ordinances so that your 
Planning Division and the public can have better oversight over new oil wells and facilities. In 
Ventura County, thousands of oil wells operate under antiquated permits and more continue to be 
drilled without an evaluation of environmental impacts. They require little consideration of nearby 
natural resources and frontline communities. Antiquated permits present a grave risk to the 
environment, our climate, and public health.  
 
All new wells in Ventura County should abide by the same modern standards. Oil companies should 
not be allowed to drill an unlimited number of wells, for an unlimited amount of time, and without 
any evaluation of impacts to public health and the environment. 
 
Please vote to amend the Zoning Ordinance to ensure that new wells and facilities under antiquated 
permits are subject to environmental review and public notice and hearings. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
Jennifer Willis 
137 S Palm St. 
Ventura CA, 93001-2763  
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Fogg, Mindy

From: greggbkravitz=gmail.com@mg.gospringboard.io on behalf of Gregg Kravitz 
<greggbkravitz@gmail.com>

Sent: Monday, August 3, 2020 8:35 PM
To: Fogg, Mindy
Subject: No More Loopholes for Oil and Gas Permits!

Dear Fogg, 
 
I’m writing in support of efforts to amend the County’s Zoning Ordinances so that your Planning 
Division and the public can have better oversight over new oil wells and facilities. In Ventura County, 
thousands of oil wells operate under antiquated permits and more continue to be drilled without an 
evaluation of environmental impacts. They require little consideration of nearby natural resources 
and frontline communities. Antiquated permits present a grave risk to the environment, our climate, 
and public health.  
 
All new wells in Ventura County should abide by the same modern standards. Oil companies should 
not be allowed to drill an unlimited number of wells, for an unlimited amount of time, and without 
any evaluation of impacts to public health and the environment. 
 
Please vote to amend the Zoning Ordinance to ensure that new wells and facilities under antiquated 
permits are subject to environmental review and public notice and hearings. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
Gregg Kravitz 
9452 Telephone Rd., #116 
Ventura CA, 93004-2600  
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Fogg, Mindy

From: panagosj=yahoo.com@mg.gospringboard.io on behalf of Jim Panagos 
<panagosj@yahoo.com>

Sent: Monday, August 3, 2020 11:45 PM
To: Fogg, Mindy
Subject: No More Loopholes for Oil and Gas Permits!

Dear Fogg, 
 
I’m writing in support of efforts to amend the County’s Zoning Ordinances so that your Planning 
Division and the public can have better oversight over new oil wells and facilities. In Ventura County, 
thousands of oil wells operate under antiquated permits and more continue to be drilled without an 
evaluation of environmental impacts. They require little consideration of nearby natural resources 
and frontline communities. Antiquated permits present a grave risk to the environment, our climate, 
and public health.  
 
All new wells in Ventura County should abide by the same modern standards. Oil companies should 
not be allowed to drill an unlimited number of wells, for an unlimited amount of time, and without 
any evaluation of impacts to public health and the environment. 
 
Please vote to amend the Zoning Ordinance to ensure that new wells and facilities under antiquated 
permits are subject to environmental review and public notice and hearings. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
Jim Panagos 
1343 Haven Ave 
Simi Valley CA, 93065-4663  
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Fogg, Mindy

From: jim.shahan=yahoo.com@mg.gospringboard.io on behalf of Jim Shahan 
<jim.shahan@yahoo.com>

Sent: Monday, August 3, 2020 11:54 PM
To: Fogg, Mindy
Subject: No More Loopholes for Oil and Gas Permits!

Dear Fogg, 
 
I’m writing in support of efforts to amend the County’s Zoning Ordinances so that your Planning 
Division and the public can have better oversight over new oil wells and facilities. In Ventura County, 
thousands of oil wells operate under antiquated permits and more continue to be drilled without an 
evaluation of environmental impacts. They require little consideration of nearby natural resources 
and frontline communities. Antiquated permits present a grave risk to the environment, our climate, 
and public health.  
 
All new wells in Ventura County should abide by the same modern standards. Oil companies should 
not be allowed to drill an unlimited number of wells, for an unlimited amount of time, and without 
any evaluation of impacts to public health and the environment. 
 
Please vote to amend the Zoning Ordinance to ensure that new wells and facilities under antiquated 
permits are subject to environmental review and public notice and hearings. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
Jim Shahan 
5912 Sunny Vista Ave 
Oak Park CA, 91377-1022  
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Fogg, Mindy

From: baballenger1=gmail.com@mg.gospringboard.io on behalf of Barbara Ballenger 
<baballenger1@gmail.com>

Sent: Tuesday, August 4, 2020 12:48 AM
To: Fogg, Mindy
Subject: No More Loopholes for Oil and Gas Permits!

Dear Fogg, 
 
I’m writing in support of efforts to amend the County’s Zoning Ordinances so that your Planning 
Division and the public can have better oversight over new oil wells and facilities. In Ventura County, 
thousands of oil wells operate under antiquated permits and more continue to be drilled without an 
evaluation of environmental impacts. They require little consideration of nearby natural resources 
and frontline communities. Antiquated permits present a grave risk to the environment, our climate, 
and public health.  
 
All new wells in Ventura County should abide by the same modern standards. Oil companies should 
not be allowed to drill an unlimited number of wells, for an unlimited amount of time, and without 
any evaluation of impacts to public health and the environment. 
 
Please vote to amend the Zoning Ordinance to ensure that new wells and facilities under antiquated 
permits are subject to environmental review and public notice and hearings. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
Barbara Ballenger 
336 Los Padres Dr 
Thousand Oaks CA, 91361-1336  
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Fogg, Mindy

From: houndsongs=gmail.com@mg.gospringboard.io on behalf of Kathleen Haskard 
<houndsongs@gmail.com>

Sent: Tuesday, August 4, 2020 2:21 AM
To: Fogg, Mindy
Subject: No More Loopholes for Oil and Gas Permits!

Dear Fogg, 
 
I’m writing in support of efforts to amend the County’s Zoning Ordinances so that your Planning 
Division and the public can have better oversight over new oil wells and facilities. In Ventura County, 
thousands of oil wells operate under antiquated permits and more continue to be drilled without an 
evaluation of environmental impacts. They require little consideration of nearby natural resources 
and frontline communities. Antiquated permits present a grave risk to the environment, our climate, 
and public health.  
 
All new wells in Ventura County should abide by the same modern standards. Oil companies should 
not be allowed to drill an unlimited number of wells, for an unlimited amount of time, and without 
any evaluation of impacts to public health and the environment. 
 
Please vote to amend the Zoning Ordinance to ensure that new wells and facilities under antiquated 
permits are subject to environmental review and public notice and hearings. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
Kathleen Haskard 
8393 Mipolomol Rd 
Malibu CA, 90265-2153  
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Fogg, Mindy

From: jenniferferro1=gmail.com@mg.gospringboard.io on behalf of Jennifer Ferro 
<jenniferferro1@gmail.com>

Sent: Tuesday, August 4, 2020 7:37 AM
To: Fogg, Mindy
Subject: No More Loopholes for Oil and Gas Permits!

Dear Fogg, 
 
I’m writing in support of efforts to amend the County’s Zoning Ordinances so that your Planning 
Division and the public can have better oversight over new oil wells and facilities. In Ventura County, 
thousands of oil wells operate under antiquated permits and more continue to be drilled without an 
evaluation of environmental impacts. They require little consideration of nearby natural resources 
and frontline communities. Antiquated permits present a grave risk to the environment, our climate, 
and public health.  
 
All new wells in Ventura County should abide by the same modern standards. Oil companies should 
not be allowed to drill an unlimited number of wells, for an unlimited amount of time, and without 
any evaluation of impacts to public health and the environment. 
 
Please vote to amend the Zoning Ordinance to ensure that new wells and facilities under antiquated 
permits are subject to environmental review and public notice and hearings. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
Jennifer Ferro 
416 Ocean Dr. 
Oxnard CA, 93035-4638  
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Fogg, Mindy

From: suzannemenne=yahoo.com@mg.gospringboard.io on behalf of Suzanne Menne 
<suzannemenne@yahoo.com>

Sent: Tuesday, August 4, 2020 8:11 AM
To: Fogg, Mindy
Subject: No More Loopholes for Oil and Gas Permits!

Dear Fogg, 
 
I’m writing in support of efforts to amend the County’s Zoning Ordinances so that your Planning 
Division and the public can have better oversight over new oil wells and facilities. In Ventura County, 
thousands of oil wells operate under antiquated permits and more continue to be drilled without an 
evaluation of environmental impacts. They require little consideration of nearby natural resources 
and frontline communities. Antiquated permits present a grave risk to the environment, our climate, 
and public health.  
 
All new wells in Ventura County should abide by the same modern standards. Oil companies should 
not be allowed to drill an unlimited number of wells, for an unlimited amount of time, and without 
any evaluation of impacts to public health and the environment. 
 
Please vote to amend the Zoning Ordinance to ensure that new wells and facilities under antiquated 
permits are subject to environmental review and public notice and hearings. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
Suzanne Menne 
265 geneive 
camarillo CA, 93010-7820  
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Fogg, Mindy

From: salexfoley=gmail.com@mg.gospringboard.io on behalf of Stephan Foley 
<salexfoley@gmail.com>

Sent: Tuesday, August 4, 2020 9:16 AM
To: Fogg, Mindy
Subject: No More Loopholes for Oil and Gas Permits!

Dear Fogg, 
 
I’m writing in support of efforts to amend the County’s Zoning Ordinances so that your Planning 
Division and the public can have better oversight over new oil wells and facilities. In Ventura County, 
thousands of oil wells operate under antiquated permits and more continue to be drilled without an 
evaluation of environmental impacts. They require little consideration of nearby natural resources 
and frontline communities. Antiquated permits present a grave risk to the environment, our climate, 
and public health.  
 
All new wells in Ventura County should abide by the same modern standards. Oil companies should 
not be allowed to drill an unlimited number of wells, for an unlimited amount of time, and without 
any evaluation of impacts to public health and the environment. 
 
Please vote to amend the Zoning Ordinance to ensure that new wells and facilities under antiquated 
permits are subject to environmental review and public notice and hearings. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
Stephan Foley 
402 South Carrillo Road 
Ojai CA, 93023-3607  
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Fogg, Mindy

From: vivaaloha=gmail.com@mg.gospringboard.io on behalf of Lori Bates 
<vivaaloha@gmail.com>

Sent: Tuesday, August 4, 2020 9:25 AM
To: Fogg, Mindy
Subject: No More Loopholes for Oil and Gas Permits!

Dear Fogg, 
 
I’m writing in support of efforts to amend the County’s Zoning Ordinances so that your Planning 
Division and the public can have better oversight over new oil wells and facilities. In Ventura County, 
thousands of oil wells operate under antiquated permits and more continue to be drilled without an 
evaluation of environmental impacts. They require little consideration of nearby natural resources 
and frontline communities. Antiquated permits present a grave risk to the environment, our climate, 
and public health.  
 
All new wells in Ventura County should abide by the same modern standards. Oil companies should 
not be allowed to drill an unlimited number of wells, for an unlimited amount of time, and without 
any evaluation of impacts to public health and the environment. 
 
Please vote to amend the Zoning Ordinance to ensure that new wells and facilities under antiquated 
permits are subject to environmental review and public notice and hearings. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
Lori Bates 
109 Camarillo Ave 
Oxnard CA, 93035-4606  
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Fogg, Mindy

From: mcmatichlocke=sbcglobal.net@mg.gospringboard.io on behalf of Mark Locke 
<mcmatichlocke@sbcglobal.net>

Sent: Tuesday, August 4, 2020 10:21 AM
To: Fogg, Mindy
Subject: No More Loopholes for Oil and Gas Permits!

Dear Fogg, 
 
I’m writing in support of efforts to amend the County’s Zoning Ordinances so that your Planning 
Division and the public can have better oversight over new oil wells and facilities. In Ventura County, 
thousands of oil wells operate under antiquated permits and more continue to be drilled without an 
evaluation of environmental impacts. They require little consideration of nearby natural resources 
and frontline communities. Antiquated permits present a grave risk to the environment, our climate, 
and public health.  
 
All new wells in Ventura County should abide by the same modern standards. Oil companies should 
not be allowed to drill an unlimited number of wells, for an unlimited amount of time, and without 
any evaluation of impacts to public health and the environment. 
 
Please vote to amend the Zoning Ordinance to ensure that new wells and facilities under antiquated 
permits are subject to environmental review and public notice and hearings. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
Mark Locke 
2282 Stow St 
Simi Valley CA, 93063-3510  
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Fogg, Mindy

From: kgarcken=pacbell.net@mg.gospringboard.io on behalf of Knute Garcken 
<kgarcken@pacbell.net>

Sent: Tuesday, August 4, 2020 12:24 PM
To: Fogg, Mindy
Subject: No More Loopholes for Oil and Gas Permits!

Dear Fogg, 
 
I’m writing in support of efforts to amend the County’s Zoning Ordinances so that your Planning 
Division and the public can have better oversight over new oil wells and facilities. In Ventura County, 
thousands of oil wells operate under antiquated permits and more continue to be drilled without an 
evaluation of environmental impacts. They require little consideration of nearby natural resources 
and frontline communities. Antiquated permits present a grave risk to the environment, our climate, 
and public health.  
 
All new wells in Ventura County should abide by the same modern standards. Oil companies should 
not be allowed to drill an unlimited number of wells, for an unlimited amount of time, and without 
any evaluation of impacts to public health and the environment. 
 
Please vote to amend the Zoning Ordinance to ensure that new wells and facilities under antiquated 
permits are subject to environmental review and public notice and hearings. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
Knute Garcken 
4930 Elmhurst St 
Ventura CA, 93003-3932  
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Fogg, Mindy

From: elaine=edellproductions.com@mg.gospringboard.io on behalf of Elaine Edell 
<elaine@edellproductions.com>

Sent: Tuesday, August 4, 2020 1:00 PM
To: Fogg, Mindy
Subject: No More Loopholes for Oil and Gas Permits!

Dear Fogg, 
 
I’m writing in support of efforts to amend the County’s Zoning Ordinances so that your Planning 
Division and the public can have better oversight over new oil wells and facilities. In Ventura County, 
thousands of oil wells operate under antiquated permits and more continue to be drilled without an 
evaluation of environmental impacts. They require little consideration of nearby natural resources 
and frontline communities. Antiquated permits present a grave risk to the environment, our climate, 
and public health.  
 
All new wells in Ventura County should abide by the same modern standards. Oil companies should 
not be allowed to drill an unlimited number of wells, for an unlimited amount of time, and without 
any evaluation of impacts to public health and the environment. 
 
Please vote to amend the Zoning Ordinance to ensure that new wells and facilities under antiquated 
permits are subject to environmental review and public notice and hearings. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
Elaine Edell 
5244 Bridgetown Pl 
Westlake Village CA, 91362-4742  
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Fogg, Mindy

From: lissasquiers=gmail.com@mg.gospringboard.io on behalf of Lissa Squiers 
<lissasquiers@gmail.com>

Sent: Tuesday, August 4, 2020 7:37 PM
To: Fogg, Mindy
Subject: No More Loopholes for Oil and Gas Permits!

Dear Fogg, 
 
I’m writing in support of efforts to amend the County’s Zoning Ordinances so that your Planning 
Division and the public can have better oversight over new oil wells and facilities. In Ventura County, 
thousands of oil wells operate under antiquated permits and more continue to be drilled without an 
evaluation of environmental impacts. They require little consideration of nearby natural resources 
and frontline communities. Antiquated permits present a grave risk to the environment, our climate, 
and public health.  
 
All new wells in Ventura County should abide by the same modern standards. Oil companies should 
not be allowed to drill an unlimited number of wells, for an unlimited amount of time, and without 
any evaluation of impacts to public health and the environment. 
 
Please vote to amend the Zoning Ordinance to ensure that new wells and facilities under antiquated 
permits are subject to environmental review and public notice and hearings. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
Lissa Squiers 
46 Magnolia 
Ventura CA, 93001-1146  
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Fogg, Mindy

From: asutphin=hotmail.com@mg.gospringboard.io on behalf of Andrew Sutphin 
<asutphin@hotmail.com>

Sent: Wednesday, August 5, 2020 2:19 PM
To: Fogg, Mindy
Subject: No More Loopholes for Oil and Gas Permits!

Dear Fogg, 
 
I’m writing in support of efforts to amend the County’s Zoning Ordinances so that your Planning 
Division and the public can have better oversight over new oil wells and facilities. In Ventura County, 
thousands of oil wells operate under antiquated permits and more continue to be drilled without an 
evaluation of environmental impacts. They require little consideration of nearby natural resources 
and frontline communities. Antiquated permits present a grave risk to the environment, our climate, 
and public health.  
 
All new wells in Ventura County should abide by the same modern standards. Oil companies should 
not be allowed to drill an unlimited number of wells, for an unlimited amount of time, and without 
any evaluation of impacts to public health and the environment. 
 
Please vote to amend the Zoning Ordinance to ensure that new wells and facilities under antiquated 
permits are subject to environmental review and public notice and hearings. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
Andrew Sutphin 
236 Via Colinas 
Westlake Village CA, 91362-5014  
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Fogg, Mindy

From: ojaideb324=sbcglobal.net@mg.gospringboard.io on behalf of Deb Edwards 
<ojaideb324@sbcglobal.net>

Sent: Wednesday, August 26, 2020 9:11 AM
To: Fogg, Mindy
Subject: No More Loopholes for Oil and Gas Permits!

Dear Fogg, 
 
I’m writing in support of efforts to amend the County’s Zoning Ordinances so that your Planning 
Division and the public can have better oversight over new oil wells and facilities. In Ventura County, 
thousands of oil wells operate under antiquated permits and more continue to be drilled without an 
evaluation of environmental impacts. They require little consideration of nearby natural resources 
and frontline communities. Antiquated permits present a grave risk to the environment, our climate, 
and public health.  
 
All new wells in Ventura County should abide by the same modern standards. Oil companies should 
not be allowed to drill an unlimited number of wells, for an unlimited amount of time, and without 
any evaluation of impacts to public health and the environment. 
 
Please vote to amend the Zoning Ordinance to ensure that new wells and facilities under antiquated 
permits are subject to environmental review and public notice and hearings. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
Deb Edwards 
1400 McAndrew Rd Apt A 
Ojai CA, 93023-8333  
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Fogg, Mindy

From: deanna=west.net@mg.gospringboard.io on behalf of Deanna Nakosteen 
<deanna@west.net>

Sent: Saturday, September 12, 2020 4:57 PM
To: Fogg, Mindy
Subject: No More Loopholes for Oil and Gas Permits!

Dear Fogg, 
 
I’m writing in support of efforts to amend the County’s Zoning Ordinances so that your Planning 
Division and the public can have better oversight over new oil wells and facilities. In Ventura County, 
thousands of oil wells operate under antiquated permits and more continue to be drilled without an 
evaluation of environmental impacts. They require little consideration of nearby natural resources 
and frontline communities. Antiquated permits present a grave risk to the environment, our climate, 
and public health.  
 
All new wells in Ventura County should abide by the same modern standards. Oil companies should 
not be allowed to drill an unlimited number of wells, for an unlimited amount of time, and without 
any evaluation of impacts to public health and the environment. 
 
Please vote to amend the Zoning Ordinance to ensure that new wells and facilities under antiquated 
permits are subject to environmental review and public notice and hearings. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
Deanna Nakosteen 
10239 Ojai-Santa Paula Road 
Ojai CA, 93023-9357  

 

 


